MAYOR
Miguel A. Pulido
MAYOR PRO TEM
Sal Tinajero
COUNCIL MEMBERS
Angelica Amezcua
P. David Benavides
Michele Martinez
Roman Reyna
Vincent F. Sarmiento



CITY MANAGER
David Cavazos
CITY ATTORNEY
Sonia R. Carvalho
CLERK OF THE COUNCIL
Maria D. Huizar

CITY OF SANTA ANA

POLICE DEPARTMENT

60 Civic Center Plaza • P.O. Box 1981 Santa Ana, California 92702

OFFICE OF THE CHIEF OF POLICE

November 18, 2015

Scott C. Stiles, City Manager City of Garden Grove 11222 Acacia Parkway Garden Grove, CA 92840

SUBJECT:

Notification of Sub-Recipient Award

FY2015 Urban Area Security Initiative (UASI) Grant Program

Grant #2015-00078, CFDA# 97.067

Sub-Recipient Performance Period: November 18, 2015 to April 30, 2018

Requesting Jurisdiction:

City of Garden Grove

Projects:

H-1) UASI Regional Training Program - Instructors

Total Award: \$27,273

Dear Mr. Stiles:

This letter serves to inform you that the City of Garden Grove has been approved for grant funding under the FY2015 Urban Areas Security Initiative (UASI) Grant Program. The Anaheim/Santa Ana UASI (ASAUA) recognizes the importance of training and will continue to provide grant funding for regional training. As part of a more centralized approach, multiple agencies have assumed key responsibilities in hosting and delivering training to further Orange County's preparedness mission. Leaders from each jurisdiction are collaborating on the planning and establishment of core training for their respective disciplines to ensure the needs of the region are met at every level.

Reimbursement for overtime and backfill for training is no longer being offered by the ASAUA due to an overall reduced award received in recent years. However, the grant will continue to provide reimbursement for personnel who assist with the instruction and delivery of the approved UASI courses. The funding allocation below is being provided as an estimated value of training instructor participation based on the number of first responders in your agency that have been approved to teach. It is being provided for your City's respective internal budgetary needs only and does not

November 18, 2015 Page | 2

reflect a direct allocation as in the past. Additional funds may be awarded at a later time depending on your agency's participation and available dollars.

Regional Training Program - Instructor Participation

Police Department: \$27,273

As outlined in the FY15 Sub-Recipient Grant Guidance, reimbursement requests and progress reports are to be submitted to the UASI Grant Office on a quarterly basis. This will allow for better grant management and timely reimbursement. Final Training Reimbursement Requests are due no later than **December 31, 2017**.

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please feel free to contact UASI Grant Coordinator Sgt. Brad Hadley at (714) 245-8720 or bhadley@santa-ana.org.

Sincerely,

CARLOS ROJAS
Chief of Police